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Address correspondence to: 

 

Jackie Ogburn, Administrative 

Secretary 

American Association of Physicists in 

Medicine 

One Physics Ellipse 

College Park, MD20740 

January 14, 2014 

Brian Wichman, MS 

Texas Oncology 

1221 Merit Dr 

Suite 500 

Dallas TX 75251 

 

Dear Mr Wichman: 

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Commission on Accreditation of Medical Physics 

Educational Programs (CAMPEP), I am pleased to inform you that the Texas Oncology 

Medical Physics Residency Program has been granted provisional accreditation through 

December 31, 2014.  Once you notify us that a resident has graduated from your program, 

accreditation will be extended to December 31, 2016.  Accreditation can then be extended to 

December 31, 2018, with the stipulation that acceptable annual reports are provided.   

Although the application was originally for multiple sites organized as pods, the consensus of 

the site visit team was that these pods appear to interact mainly with each other and 

minimally with centers outside of the pod. Consequently there is not a strategy to ensure 

uniform quality of training at the multiple sites, whereas the training at the Dallas site meets 

CAMPEP standards. Therefore, the program accreditation is limited to the single Dallas site 

for two years. 

Please accept our congratulations on the accreditation of your program.  A copy of the 

Program Review Document is attached, which identifies suggestions for improvement on 

your program.  You are expected to provide annual progress reports on these suggestions and 

also to provide information regarding any substantive changes in the program. 

By separate cover, you will receive a framed certificate acknowledging accreditation of the 

program.  Please contact me if you have any questions or suggestions on the accreditation 

process. 

Sincerely, 

 

Wayne Beckham, PhD 

President and Chairman 

 

Xc: Joann I Prisciandaro, PhD, Secretary/Treasurer 

 Chester S Reft, PhD, Chair, REPRC 

  
 


